HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 17 JANUARY 2018

Present: Councillors Shields (Chair) and Taggart

Harry Dymond, Carole Binns, Dr Mark Kelsey and Dr Elizabeth Mearns
Apologies: Hilary Brooks and Dr Jason Horsley
21. DISCLOSURE OF PERSONAL AND PECUNIARY INTERESTS

22.

23.

Councillor Shields declared a personal interest in that he was a Council appointed
representative of the Clinical Commissioning Group and remained in the meeting and
took part in the consideration and determinations of items on the agenda.

Dr Kelsey declared a personal interest in that he was a member of the Clinical
Commissioning Group Governing Body and remained in the meeting and took part in
the consideration and determinations of items on the agenda.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING)

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 18t October 2017 be approved
and signed as a correct record.

LOCAL SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN BOARD ANNUAL REPORT

The Board received and noted the report of the Independent Chair of the Local
Safeguarding Children Board (LSCB) presenting the Local Safeguarding Children
Board Annual Report 2016-17. Keith Makin, Independent Chair was in attendance and
with the consent of the Chair addressed the meeting.

The Board noted that the LSCB was moving forward during a period of national
uncertainty with regard to the “Wood” Review of LSCB’s albeit the LSCB locally had
unanimously agreed that it should continue in its current structure. The review would
also require Child Death Overview Panels to cover a specified population number which
would mean the Pan Hants arrangement would need to be re-established which the
LSCB locally welcomed given they had not agreed with the current arrangement that
had been put into place following the previous Pan Hants arrangement.

The Board also noted that the LSCB had provided a focus on Child Sexual Exploitation,
Missing Home/School, Modern Slavery, Gangs and Esafety over the last year and
continued to work alongside the Safeguarding Adults Board to ensure a “think family”
approach.



24.

25.

26.

PHARMACEUTICAL NEEDS ASSESSMENT CONSULTATION FEEDBACK

The Board received and noted the report of the Director of Public detailing the
Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment Consultation which had taken place from 23rd
October to 22" December 2017. The consultation had identified six questions and the
Board noted the summary of responses to these which had been provided over 53
responses, 8 of which were from professional stakeholders and 45 from members of
the public.

The Board noted that through the consultation it had also been highlighted that longer
term commissioned services needed to be better planned and that a lot of work
currently being provided within a pharmacy environment was not resourced and did
require review which would be responsibility of both the CCG and NHS England.

ALCOHOL STRATEGY UPDATE

The Board received and noted the report of the Director of Public Health providing an
update on the progress made in implementing the Southampton Alcohol Strategy 2017-
20.

DRUGS STRATEGY UPDATE

The Board received and noted the report of the Director of Public Health providing an
update of the progress made in implementing the Drugs Strategy 2017-20.



